What is Title I?
Title I is the nation’s largest federal assistance program for schools.

The goal is to provide a high quality education for every child.

Funding comes from the Federal Government to the State Educational Agency (Louisiana Department of Education) who must submit a plan and indicate the number of families below a set income level. The funding then goes to the Local Educational Agency (Lafayette Parish School System) who must submit a plan and indicate the number of families below a set income level.

The amount of Title I funding schools get is based on the number of students that receive free and/or reduced lunch in the school.

Schools are identified as either:


Title I Schoolwide (40% of students receive free or reduced lunch)






Or

Title I Target Assisted (eligible children receive assistance to meet performance standards.

Title I Funds can:


Provide teachers to lower class size in a school;


Provide tutors and/or teacher assistants;


Provide resources (computers, materials of instruction, etc.); and


Provide professional development for staff and parents.

1% of the total funds schools receive are dedicated to Parental Involvement.  The money can be used to provide workshops, seminars, trainings and conferences.

No Child Left Behind (NCLB) looks at sub-groups (Ethnicity, Gender, Income, Special Needs) to determine a schools’ academic performance and progress.

More parental involvement is one of the goals of NCLB. The premise is that schools must provide more information to parents to actively engage them in the academic process and increase their support of schools.

Standardized tests (LEAP, iLEAP, End of Course-EOC) are designed to see how well a student is learning in comparison to other students who are in the same grade.

If a parent is not satisfied with the services Title I is providing, they may file a complaint with the Louisiana Department of Education.

